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DECLARATION FOR THE RECORD OF DECISION

Site Name and Location

Robintech, Inc./National Pipe Co. Site, Town of Vestal, Broome
County, New York.

Statement of Basis and Purpose

This decision document presents the selected remedial action for
the Robintech, Inc./National Pipe Co. Site (hereinafter, the
"Site" or the "Robintech Site"), Operable Unit Two (OU-2),
located in the Town of Vestal, Broome County, New York, which was
chosen in accordance with the requirements of the Comprehensive
Environmental Response, Compensation and Liability Act (CERCLA),
42 U.S.C. SS 9601-9675, as amended by the Superfund Amendments
and Reauthorization Act of 1986 (SARA), and the National Oil and
Hazardous Substances Pollution Contingency Plan (NCP), 40 CFR
Part 300. This decision document explains the factual and legal
basis for selecting the no action remedy for OU-2 of the Site.

The New York State Department of Environmental Conservation
("NYSDEC") concurs with the selected no action remedy. A letter
of concurrence from NYSDEC is attached as Appendix III to this
document.

The information supporting this no action decision is contained
in the Administrative Record file for the Site. The
Administrative Record file index is attached as Appendix V.

Description of the Selected Remedy: No Action

The United States Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) has
determined that no action is necessary for the suspected lead
contamination of Site-related soil and sediment at the Robintech
Site. EPA bases this decision, in part, on the Remedial
Investigation (RI) report dated September 1991; Appendices A and
D of EPA's 1987 RI Work Plan; as well as the EPA reports entitled
"Skate Estate Soil Sampling Investigation" dated March 1992;
"Report on Suspected Lead Contamination in Surface Soils,
Subsurface Soils, and Sediments" dated December 1992; and "Soil
Sampling Investigation, Robintech Site" dated December 1992.
Confirmatory sampling of the suspected Site-related lead
contamination of soil and sediment was conducted in both February
and September 1992. The concentrations of lead in Site-related
soil and sediment were found to be acceptable for protection of
human health and the environment. Thus, "No Action" is the
selected remedy for the second operable unit for the Site.



Declaration Statement

In accordance with the requirements of CERCLA, as amended, and
the NCP, EPA, in consultation with the State of New York, has
determined that the suspected lead contamination of soil and
sediment at the Robintech, Inc./National Pipe Co. Site does not
pose a significant threat to human health or the environment and,
therefore, remediation of the Site-related soil and sediment is
not necessary.

The alternative selected for the first operable unit of the Site
will result in contaminants remaining on-site above health based
limits until the contaminant levels in the aquifer are reduced
below MCLs. CERCLA requires that this action be reviewed at
least once every five years after commencement of the remedial
action, and every five years thereafter, to ensure that the
remedy continues to provide adequate protection of human health
and the environment.

William J. Muŝ yftfKix̂ PTE. Date
Acting Regional Ac
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I. SITE NAME. LOCATION AND DESCRIPTION

The Robintech Inc./National Pipe Co. Site (hereinafter, the
"Site" or the "Robintech Site") is located at 3421 Old Vestal
Road in the Town of Vestal, Broome County, New York (see Figure
1). Vestal, with a population of 27,238 (U.S. Census, 1980), is
located within a regionally important industrial center adjacent
to Binghamton, N.Y. in the Susquehanna River basin. An estimated
5,350 people live within a one mile radius of the Site. A Site
location map is included in Appendix I as Figure 1.

The Site occupies 12.7 acres, and is bordered by Commerce Road
and several warehouses and light industrial buildings to the
east; Old Vestal Road and several residences to the south; an
amusement facility (known as the Skate Estate) and fuel storage
tanks (Mobil Tank Farm) to the west; and by Conrail railroad
tracks and Parkway Vending Inc. to the north. The Site is
located approximately half-way down the westerly face of a hill
that slopes gently toward the Susquehanna River. Consistent with
this, EPA field observations and examination of topographic
contours indicate that the superficial (overland) flow of surface
water across the Site is to the west, controlled by a series of
conduits and drainage ditches which direct the flow to the river,
located approximately a half mile to the north and west. A Site
layout map is included in Appendix I as Figure 2.

The area has two distinct aquifers which are sources of water
supply. The upper aquifer is comprised of the overburden
material above bedrock. This material consists mainly of gray
and brown till which becomes harder with depth. In addition,
fill material associated with extensive grading on-site for
parking spaces and storage ranges from 0-6 feet. Groundwater was
encountered within the upper aquifer unit 6-20 feet below the
ground surface. The lower aquifer is shale bedrock with a
weathered zone 7-10 feet thick. The primary permeability of this
material is low but the secondary permeability is much higher.
Fractures along the horizontal bedding planes and vertical joints
in the shale allow for groundwater flow. Groundwater was
encountered in this zone 10-60 feet below the ground surface.

Groundwater flow in the study area is primarily toward the west,
with minor components trending to the northwest and southwest,
and is recharged from rainfall. There are no private drinking
water wells in the vicinity of the Site. All residents are
supplied with drinking water by the Vestal public water supply
system.

The area where the Site is located is not known to contain any
ecologically significant habitat, wetlands, agricultural land, or
historic or landmark sites which are impacted by the Site.



II. SITE HISTORY AND ENFORCEMENT ACTIVITIES

In 1966, Robinson Technical Products, Inc. constructed the main
building that currently exists at the Site. The first floor of
the building was used for the manufacture of aircraft engine
mounts and automobile accelerator control cables. The second
floor was used for the assembly of electronic cable. In 1970,
Robinson Technical Products was renamed Robintech, Inc., and
first floor production activities were replaced with PVC pipe
extrusion operations. Between 1966 and 1979 the present pipe
staging area was paved in four successive stages to the north.
The warehouse was constructed in 1974. Ten production wells were
installed on-site in 1983 to supply cooling water for the PVC
pipe extrusion process. Pipe production had previously relied on
municipal water for this purpose.

The Site was bought by Buffton Corporation, the current owner, in
1982, and was occupied by its subsidiaries National Pipe Company
(National Pipe) and Electro-Mech, Incorporated (Electro-Mech).
Electro-Mech has continued the assembly of electronic cable on
the second floor of the facility located at the Site. National
Pipe continued the PVC pipe extrusion operations until 1991, when
substantially all of National Pipe's assets were sold to LCP
National Plastics, Inc. (LCP). LCP is currently occupying that
portion of the plant at the Site that previously was used by
National Pipe.

An effluent sample collected in 1984 by The New York State
Department of Environmental Conservation ("NYSDEC") to verify
discharge permit compliance found certain organic constituents
above standards that were not covered under the existing permit.
Further investigation resulted in the conclusion that the source
of contamination was coming from the groundwater beneath the
Site. This groundwater was being pumped from the newly installed
on-site production wells, used as cooling water in the PVC pipe
extrusion process, and then discharged at the permitted effluent
point. The Robintech Site was placed on EPA's National
Priorities List (NPL) in 1986. An Administrative Order on
Consent (AOC) for a Remedial Investigation and Feasibility Study
(RI/FS) was issued in 1987 to General Indicator Group, Inc. (a
successor of Robintech), Buffton, Buffton Electronics
(subsequently renamed Electro-Mech, Inc.), and National Pipe
Company. McLaren/Hart, retained by Buffton, implemented the EPA
approved work plan. The RI Report was approved by EPA in October
1991. The FS Report was approved by EPA in March 1992.

In response to inconsistencies of data associated with levels of
lead in soils and sediments, the Site was separated into two
operable units (OUs), or phases, on February 12, 1992. The first
OU (OU-1) addressed groundwater, surface water and air; the
second OU (OU-2), which is the subject of this ROD, addresses
Site-related soils and sediments suspected to be contaminated



with lead. Only groundwater was found to be of concern for OU-1.
A Record of Decision (ROD) was issued on March 30, 1992 which
calls for the pumping of groundwater from three on-site locations
to an air stripper and discharge of the treated groundwater to .
the facility's permitted outfall. Treated groundwater may be
used in the facility's production process before being discharged
to the outfall, if so desired. Depending on contaminant load, air
pollution controls may be added to the treatment system. EPA
issued a Unilateral Administrative Order (UAO) to Buffton
Corporation and Electro-Mech, Inc. on September 29, 1992,
requiring those companies to conduct the groundwater remedial
design and remedial action (RD/RA). The RD is expected to be
completed in the Fall of 1994.

III. HIGHLIGHTS OP COMMUNITY PARTICIPATION

EPA is basing the no action decision for suspected lead
contamination of Site-related soils and sediments, in part, on
the Remedial Investigation (RI) report dated September 1991;
Appendices A and D of EPA's 1987 RI Work Plan; as well as the EPA
reports entitled "Skate Estate Soil Sampling Investigation" dated
March 1992; "Report on Suspected Lead Contamination in Surface
Soils, Subsurface Soils, and Sediments" dated December 1992; and
"Soil Sampling Investigation, Robintech Site" dated December
1992. These and other significant documents, as well as the OU-2
Proposed Plan for the Site were released to the public for
comment on December 31, 1992. These documents were made
available to the public in both the OU-2 Administrative Record
file and information repositories maintained at the EPA Docket
Room in the Region II New York City office and at the Town of
Vestal Public Library located at 320 Vestal Parkway East, Vestal,
New York. The notices of availability for these documents were
published in the Binqhamton Press & Sun Bulletin on December 31,
1992. A public comment period was held from December 31, 1992
through January 30, 1993. A public meeting was held on January
12, 1993 at the George F. Johnson Memorial Library in Endicott,
New York. At this meeting, representatives from EPA presented
the findings of the comprehensive analysis of all data collected
since 1985 as it relates to lead in Site-related soils and
sediments and answered questions from the public about the Site
and the no action remedy under consideration. Responses to the
comments received during this comment period are included in the
Responsiveness Summary, which is attached to this ROD as Appendix
IV.

IV. SCOPE AND ROLE OP RESPONSE ACTION

This ROD focuses on EPA's selection of a no action decision for
the Site-related soils and sediments. As noted previously, a ROD
was issued on March 30, 1992 for OU-1. The OU-1 ROD calls for



the pumping of groundwater from three on-site locations to an air
stripper and discharge of the treated groundwater to the
facility's permitted outfall. Treated groundwater may be used in
the facility's production process before being discharged to the
outfall, if so desired. Depending on contaminant load, air
pollution controls may be added to the treatment system. EPA
issued a Unilateral Administrative Order (UAO) to Buffton
Corporation and Electro-Mech, Inc. on September 29, 1992,
requiring those companies to conduct the groundwater remedial
design and remedial action (RD/RA). The RD is expected to be
completed in the Fall of 1994. This action will reduce the
threat to the environment by removing contaminated groundwater
from the aquifer and reducing or eliminating the threat to human
health and the environment of groundwater contaminant migration
from the Site.

Based on EPA's analysis of data generated as relevant to OU-2,
and on EPA's Risk Assessment and other supporting documentation,
the Site-related soils and sediments do not pose a threat to
human health or the environment.

V. SUMMARY OF SITE CHARACTERISTICS

RI Summary of Soil and Sediment Data as Related to OU-2;

Under the supervision of EPA, sampling of sediment, surface and
subsurface soils, air, surface water and groundwater was
conducted by McLaren/Hart during the RI. As mentioned
previously, groundwater, air and surface water were addressed as
part of the OU-1 ROD and, as such, are not addressed in the OU-2
ROD. Further information related to OU-1 may be found in the OU-
1 Administrative Record file.

The topography in the vicinity of the Site slopes primarily to
the west and to a lesser extent to the north. Surficial soils
that were suspected of being disturbed or reworked during
construction activities were classified as fill. Typically,
these materials were encountered to a maximum depth of 6 feet
below ground surface. The composition of the fill is similar to
other surficial soils encountered on-site.

Several volatile organic compounds (VOCs) were detected in soil
in the northern portion of the paved pipe staging area of the
Site at levels below concern. Levels of semi-volatile
contaminants in this area are associated with the asphalt paving.
The only VOC detected in on-site sediment samples was 1,1,1-
trichloroethane ("1,1,1-TCA"). Reported values ranged from 14 to
28 parts per billion ("ppb"). No Federal or State standards
exist for contaminants in sediment.

Based upon the McLaren/Hart data set from the RI report, lead in



on-site and downgradient soil and sediment was the sole
contaminant of concern. Soil and sediment samples analyzed by
McLaren-Hart showed lead levels exceeding the EPA interim lead
cleanup level of 500-1000 ppm in 24 of 64 samples collected down
to a depth of 10 feet. Elevated concentrations ranged from 2,000
to 56,000 ppm. In addition, a small off-site area located on the
Skate Estate property displayed elevated lead levels in surface
soil. All other reported lead values from this data set were
below 100 ppm. EPA conducted confirmatory split sampling at
several locations at the time these samples were collected. The
EPA split samples failed to confirm the elevated lead
concentrations. Concentrations for the EPA split samples ranged
from 12-61 ppm. RI data summary tables are included in Appendix
II (see Tables 1 thru 3). EPA's split sample data summary tables
are included as Tables 4 and 5. In addition, a map of split
sample and RI sampling locations can be found in Appendix I as
Figures 3 and 4.

Summary of Other Soil and Sediment Data as Related to OU-2;

Two other sets of data, one before the McLaren/Hart RI and one
after, were collected by EPA and included over 250 samples
analyzed for lead and other compounds.

EPA initiated sampling events in July 1985 as part of developing
an RI/FS Work Plan for the Site. These events are summarized
(including maps of sampling locations) in Appendices A and D of
the 2/10/87 RI/FS Work Plan developed for EPA by CDM-FPC, an EPA
contractor. This document is included in the Administrative
Record file for the Site. A total of five sediment samples at
four locations were collected as part of this investigation.
McLaren/Hart split three of these samples with EPA. All eight
analyses were below 80 ppm for lead. Of 58 subsurface and
surface soil samples collected both on- and off-site, all were
below 50 ppm for lead, with the exception of one reported value
of 143 ppm from a sample collected from a drainage ditch located
in the extreme northern portion of the Site between the paved
pipe-staging area and the gravel lot area. Maps of sampling
locations associated with these events can be found in Appendix I
(see Figures 5 thru 7). Data summary tables can be found in
Appendix II (see Table 6).

In response to the elevated detections of lead in the Skate
Estate surface soils reported in the McLaren/Hart RI data, EPA
tasked its Environmental Response Team (ERT) to determine if the
property qualified for a removal action. The assessment,
initiated in February 1992, analyzed 155 surface soil, subsurface
soil and sediment samples associated with the Skate Estate
property and, to a lesser extent, the western perimeter of the
Site. Three background samples were collected at nearby
locations unassociated with either the Skate Estate or Robintech
properties. Analysis was by portable X-Ray Florescence (XRF)



methodology. XRF methodology is a truck mounted field screening
analytical method which generates real-time data. In addition,
21 split samples were lab-analyzed using Contract Lab Program
(CLP) methodology to provide confirmation of XRF sampling data. .
The McLaren/Hart soil and sediment sampling locations associated
with elevated lead detections were duplicated as closely as
possible. Results indicated 120 samples below 50 ppm, 26 samples
within 50-100 ppm, 4 samples within 100-150 ppm, and 3 samples
within 200-250 ppm (or 153 out of 155 samples below 250 ppm).
One detection was recorded at 344 ppm, well below the EPA interim
cleanup level of 500 ppm for lead in soil. A single detection of
2,550 ppm was recorded in the off-site background location and is
considered anomalous. This detection was recorded in a location
described by ERT as being characterized by "historical disposal
of household debris and automotive waste materials, including oil
cans and used oil filters." The split samples, analyzed by CLP
methodologies, confirmed the accuracy of the XRF samples.

In September 1992 a second sampling event was initiated by ERT to
reanalyze areas where elevated detections of lead had been
indicated by the McLaren/Hart data set in an effort to confirm
the validity of that data. The original locations were checked
against known landmarks and confirmed by the EPA Project Manager
for the Site. In the case of the McLaren/Hart subsurface soil
borings, the original bore holes had been grouted to grade with
concrete and were especially easy to locate. A total of 39
samples were collected from 16 relevant surface soil, subsurface
soil, and sediment Rl-related locations. Analysis was by
portable XRF methodology. Where an elevated detection had been
made during the course of the McLaren/Hart sampling rounds in a
particular horizon, samples were collected down to that horizon
using a drill rig. All but 2 of the 39 samples collected were
below 50 ppm and all samples recorded lead values below 100 ppm.
Split samples analyzed in the lab using CLP methodologies
confirmed the accuracy of the XRF sampling results. All 10 of
these lab samples were below 50 ppm.

A more detailed discussion of these sampling events, including
maps of sampling locations, can be found in Appendices A and D of
EPA's 1987 RI Work Plan, as well as in the EPA reports entitled
"Skate Estate Soil Sampling Investigation" dated March 1992;
"Report on Suspected Lead Contamination in Surface Soils,
Subsurface Soils, and Sediments" dated December 1992; and "Soil
Sampling Investigation, Robintech Site" dated December 1992.
Data summary tables can be found in Appendix II (see Tables 7
thru 9). Maps of sampling locations associated with these events
can be found in the EPA reports entitled "Skate Estate Soil
Sampling Investigation" dated March 1992 and "Soil Sampling
Investigation, Robintech Site" dated December 1992. These
documents may be found in the Administrative Record file for the
Site.



Although the exact reason is not apparent, a comprehensive
analysis of all sampling data collected since 1985 for the Site
indicates that the McLaren/Hart data set is erroneous and
inaccurate as it relates to reported lead values in soil and
sediment.

VI. SUMMARY OP SITE RISKS

EPA conducted a Risk Assessment to estimate the health and
environmental risks of all potentially affected media at the
Site. The Risk Assessment began by selecting indicator chemicals
which would be representative of Site risks. These chemicals
were identified based on factors such as potential for exposure
to receptors, toxicity, concentration and frequency of
occurrence. These contaminants included VOCs, semi-volatiles,
and metals in various media.

The Risk Assessment evaluated the health effects which could
result from exposure to contaminated or potentially contaminated
media including groundwater, surface water, air, surface and
subsurface soils, and sediment. Risks associated with
groundwater, surface water and air are the subject of OU-1 and as
such are not addressed as part of this ROD.

The results of the Baseline Risk Assessment are contained in the
Draft Final Risk Assessment. Robintech. Inc./National Pipe Co.
Site dated February 1992 and prepared by Alliance Technologies
Corporation under contract to EPA. This document is included in
the Administrative Record file for the Site.

Current federal guidelines for acceptable exposures are a maximum
health Hazard Index (HI) equal to 1.0 and an individual lifetime
excess carcinogenic risk in the range of 10"4 to 10"45 (or «
1:10,000 to 1:1,000,000). The Hazard Index reflects
noncarcinogenic health effects for an exposed population and is
calculated by dividing the chronic daily intake of a chemical by
the daily dose believed to be protective of human health
including sensitive sub-populations. If the HI exceeds one
(1.0), there is a possibility of adverse health effects.

For soil and sediment, the exposure pathway demonstrating the
greatest risk was ingestion of on-site soils by a trespasser.
This risk value (1.0 x 10's) is, however, within the target
carcinogenic risk range of 10"4 to 10"6 discussed above and in the
NCP. Risk for this scenario was due primarily to PAHs which were
detected in a single sample underlying the pavement. None of the
His exceeded 1.0 for soils or sediments. Quantifiable risks,
therefore, have been determined to be insignificant.

o-



It should be noted that EPA has temporarily withdrawn the
toxicity values used to quantitatively evaluate risks associated
with lead exposure in soil and sediment. In the meantime EPA has
set an interim cleanup level of 500 to 1,000 ppm for the maximum
allowable concentration of lead in soil in residential areas.
This range is designed to protect sensitive sub-populations
(i.e., children). While the Site and most of the surrounding
area is zoned for industrial use, this range has at times
provided a basis for remedial action at industrial sites as well.
For the Robintech, Inc./National Pipe Co. Site, the lower and
more protective value of 500 ppm is considered the threshold
value. Employing this value at the Site affords an added layer
of safety.

The 500 ppm threshold value was significantly exceeded in Site-
related soils and sediments from one of the three data sets
collected for the Site (i.e., the data set collected as part of
the McLaren/Hart RI). As summarized previously (see "RI Summary
of Soil and Sediment Data as Related to OU-2" and "Summary of
Other Soil and Sediment Data as Related to OU-2" sections,
above), data collected before the McLaren/Hart data set, split
samples collected concurrently with the McLaren/Hart data set,
and data collected in response to the McLaren/Hart data set have
failed to detect even a single elevated concentration of lead in
Site-related soil or sediment. The 2,550 ppm value reported in a
background sample and discussed on Page 6 of this ROD was not
collected from soil or sediment related to the Site. A
comprehensive analysis of all sampling data collected since 1985
for the Site indicates that the McLaren/Hart data set is
erroneous and inaccurate as it relates to reported lead values in
soils and sediments. Therefore, based on the data sets relied on
by EPA in evaluating Site conditions, there is no significant
human health hazard due to Site-related lead levels in soils and
sediments.

In terms of environmental risk, it is important to consider that
the area where the Site is located is not known to contain any
ecologically significant habitat, plant and animal species, or
wetlands. Though no measurable evaluation criteria are available
to quantify and assess potential environmental risk, it should be
noted that, from a qualitative perspective, the threshold value,
designed to be protective of children (who are extremely
sensitive to lead exposure), by extension would be protective of
most environmental receptors. Thus, children as an indicator
species combined with the absence of sensitive ecological factors
leads to the conclusion that there are no significant
environmental risks due to Site-related lead levels in soils and
sediments.

8



Areas of Uncertainties

The procedures and inputs used to assess risks in this
evaluation, as in all such assessments, are subject to a wide
variety of uncertainties. In general, the main sources of
uncertainty include:

- environmental chemistry sampling and analysis
environmental parameter measurement
fate and transport modeling
exposure parameter estimation

- toxicological data

Uncertainty in environmental sampling arises in part from the
potentially uneven distribution of chemicals in the media
sampled. Consequently, there is significant uncertainty as to
the actual levels present. Environmental chemistry analysis
uncertainty can stem from several sources including the errors
inherent in the analytical methods and characteristics of the
matrix being sampled.

Uncertainties in the exposure assessment are related to estimates
of how often an individual would actually come in contact with
the chemicals of concern, the period of time over which such
exposure would occur, and in the models used to estimate the
concentrations of the chemicals of concern at the point of
exposure .

Uncertainties in toxicological data occur in extrapolating both
from animals to humans and from high to low doses of exposure, as
well as from the difficulties in assessing the toxicity of a
mixture of chemicals. These uncertainties are addressed by
making conservative assumptions concerning risk and exposure
parameters throughout the assessment. As mentioned previously,
lead is currently undergoing a toxicological reevaluation. While
issues of toxicological uncertainty are being resolved, EPA has
established an interim soil cleanup level (500-1,000 ppm) as
protective of the most sensitive sub-population, that being
children.

VII. STATE ACCEPTANCE

The State of New York concurs with EPA's selected no action
remedy. Their letter of concurrence is attached as Appendix III.

VIII. COMMUNITY ACCEPTANCE

The community had a few questions about the no action remedy.
Inquiries generally regarded lead concentrations present in Site
related soils and sediments. EPA addressed these questions at



the public meeting and assured those present that the low lead
concentrations in Site-related soils and sediments did not
require action. In general, the community appeared satisfied
with the no action remedy. All comments that were received from
the public during the public comment period, including all
questions and comments raised during the public meeting, are
addressed in the Responsiveness Summary attached as Appendix IV.

II. DESCRIPTION OF THE "NO ACTION*1 REMEDY

Based upon the review of all available data and the findings of
the RI conducted at the Site, a no action decision for OU-2 of
the Site is protective of human health and the environment. The
no action decision complies with Federal and State requirements
that are legally applicable or relevant and appropriate to the
remedial action and is cost effective.

A comprehensive review of all data collected at the Site
indicates that there are no concentrations of lead in Site-
related soils and sediments above the 500 ppm threshold value.
As such, there is no significant threat to human health or the
environment due to Site-related lead levels in soils and
sediments.

X. DOCUMENTATION OF SIGNIFICANT CHANGES

There are no significant changes from the preferred alternative
presented in the Proposed Plan.

10
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TABLE 1
SUMMARY OF SOIL ANALYTICAL RESULTS
METALS AND CYANIDE
NATIONAL PIPE, VESTAL, NY

BORING NUMBER
DEPTH (FT)
DATE

Bl
2-4

4-20-88

Bl-D
2-4

4-20-88

Bl
8-10

4-20-88

B2
2-4

4-21-88

B2
4-6

4-21-88

B2
t-10

4-21-88

B2A
4-6

4-21-88

B2A-D
4-6

4-21-88

B2A
8-10

4-21-88

B2B
2-4

4-21-88

B2B
6-8

4-21-88

METALS (mg/kg)
^iitntf»nfi

Antimony
Anenic
^ffyum

Beryllium
CirfffliviTi
Calcium
Chromium
Cobalt
Copper
Iron
Lad
Magnesium
Manganese
Mercury
Nickel
Potassium
Selenium
Silver
Sodium
Thallium
Vanadium
Zinc

15,719
-
-

28.3Q
-
-

3.434
-

19.4
26.4

26,764
29

4,091
788

0.10J
24.3

923Q
-

2.4
133Q

-
-

66.0

11,925
-
*•»

.
0.52Q

4»

148
-
-

20.3
22,184

25
3,162

435
0.08J
41.7

472Q
-

1.2Q
93. 1Q
1.9Q
.

61.8

5,515
.
-
.
•
-

21,839
-

27.1
19.8

13,982
10.4J
2,617

672
0.26J
16.6

383Q
.-

IJQ
50Q

«*

18.9
45.2

NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA

7.110
-
-

29.9Q
-
-

2,297
-
-

12.1
15,838
21. 4J
1,800

425
0.24J
12.8

271Q
-
-

60.7Q
-
-

50.4

6,692
-
-
-

' -
-

129Q
-
o»

11.6
14,940
12,800
1,693

286
O.Q5Q

15.0
237Q

-
-

67.1Q
-
-

93.9

8,080
-
-

42.7
-
*t

2,345
-
-

20.4
16,881

311
1,831

534
0.16J
16.1

441Q
-
-

116Q
«•»

-
48.1

6.692
-
-

36Q
-
-

1,719
-
-

14.3
12,514

261
1,526

451
. 0.1SJ

11.4
301Q

-
«•»

89.6Q
-

19.7
37.1

6,944
-
-

32.7Q
-
-

1.711
-
-

17.5
16,611

24
2,060

872
0.50J
16.2

391Q
-
-

58.1Q
-
-

47.4

6.860
-
-
-
-
-

13,263
-
-

77.2
10,869
15,600
3,187

461
0.08Q

13.7
295Q

-
2.2Q

93.3Q
-
-

77.5

10.205
-
-
-
-
-

354Q
-
-

19.3
16,038
7.270
3.280

405
0.05Q

22.1
156

0.44
1.5Q

67.3Q
-
-

67.7

(CYANIDE (mg/kg) NA| ''

-Not detected
D Duplicate

1 Valuefaaaemi-^ttaadBttvetBtimattbMedaBQA/QCwrtew
K DataMedtoMetQVQC:
N A ftaaetcr not aaaljnd



TABLE 1 (continued)
SUMMARY OF SOIL ANALYTICAL RESULTS
METALS AND CYANIDE
NATIONAL HPE, VESTAL, NY

BORING NUMBER
DEPTH (FT)
DATE

B2B
t-10

4-21-11

B3
2-4

4-20-1!

B3
4-6

4-20-11

B4
2-4

4-14-18

B4
•-10

4-14-M

IS
0-2

4-14-11

B5
4-6

4-14-18

B5
6-8

4-14-18

B5
1-10

4-14-18

B6
0-2

4-14-88

B6
4-4

4-14-88

METALS
Aluminum
Antimony
Aneak
Barium
Beryllium
Cadmium
Calcium
Chromium
Cobalt
Copper
Iron
Laad
MtgatBum
Manganese
Mercury
Nickel
PociMiua
Selenium
Silver
Sodium
Thallium
Va&adiiu&
Zinc

NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA

12.192
-
-

22.4Q
-
-

9.206
-
-

15.9
24,224

31.2J
4.664

771
0.02J
23.7

830Q
-
-

144Q
-

10.9Q
77.2

31.034
-
.

137.5
-
.

6.960
-
-

20.4
20,795

28J
1.752

882
0.98J
27.7

1052
-

2.1
140Q

-
-

120.7

NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA

10,300
-

13.00
42.8
0.02
18.3

2.190
-
-

12.2
28.300
8.620
3,300

418
0.10
62.0

765Q
-
-

152Q
-

—
«4.7

13.000
-
-

22.6Q
•
0.08Q

54.500
-
-

18.7
29,100

13.4J
5,680

533
0.54
37.1

994Q
-
-

155Q
-
-

68.5

10.900
-

2.07
42.9

-
3.49J
1.600

-
-

17.9
26,800
10.700
3.240

659
0.10
54.0

760Q
»

-
169Q

«•

-
68.3

NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA

NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA

13800
-
-

68.4
-

11.5
4870

-
-

15.6
26,800

37
3.400

365
0.10
37.2

858Q
-
-

203Q
-
-

69.6

NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA

[CYANIDE (ag/kg) NA *A| HA |

D Duplicate
i nine

I Value b • acafr-quastftidvt MtimBt*
1 Data Mod to nect Q VQC wqulnmena
NA Pacaoatcr mat analyzed

Haft



TABLE 1 (continued)
SUMMARY OF SOIL ANALYTICAL RESULTS
METALS AND CYANIDE
NATIONAL PIPE, VESTAL, NY

BORING NUMBER
DEPTH (FT)
DATE

B6
8-10

4-14-S8

B7
2-4

4-14-88

B7
4-6

4-14-88

B7
6-8

4-14-88

B9
2-4

4-15-88

B9
4-4

4-15-88

BIO
2-4

4-15-88

BIO
4-6

4-15-8!

Bll
4-6

4-18-88

BI1-D
4-6

4-18-88

B12
2-4

4-18-88

METALS (mg/kg)
Aluminum
Antimony
Ancnic
Barium
Beryllium
ClrfmJTTTTl

Calcium
Chromium
Cobih
Copper
Iron
Lead
Mtgoesiua
Mtugtaese
Mercury
Nickel
Potassium
Selenium
Silver
Sodium
Thallium
Vanadium
%jff?

10.300
-
-

42.0
-
R

5,560
-
-

18.9
28,600
9,600
3.900

342
0.09
66.3

676Q
-
«»

449Q
-
-

71.2

NA
HA
HA
HA
HA
HA
HA
HA
HA
HA
HA
HA
HA
HA
HA
HA
HA
HA
HA
HA
HA
HA
HA

NA
NA
HA
HA
HA
NA
HA
HA
HA
HA
NA
HA
HA
HA
HA
HA
NA
NA
NA
NA
NA
HA
NA

8,050
-

' -
29.8Q

-
1.68J

14.300
•
-

25.2
19,000
9,400
5.100

167
0.07
52.1

946Q
-
-

181Q
-
-

56.3

7,550
•

«•>

50.4
-

0.90Q
40,500

•
-

15.6
15,800

100
4.630

319
.

14.1
481Q

-
-

66.6Q
-
-

50.6

10,400
-
«»

65.5
-

1.2
4.600

-
-

19.4
28,200

38
2.600

148
0.02Q

61.7
455
-
-

39
•»

-
47.9

10.900
-
-

43.0
-

1.8
2,080

-
-

25.0
23.900

19
3,240

384
0.03Q

17.8
691Q

-
-

40.2Q
-
-

62.6

9.380
-
-

48.7
'-

3.7
1.660

-
-

20.8
22.700

22
3,040

495
0.07
26.5

560Q
-
-

56.3Q
-
-

57.2

11,700
• -
-

27 JQ
-

5.3
1.290

-
-

12.9
35,700

22
107Q

18
0.07
37.2

18. 1Q
-
-

129Q
-
-

68.2

11400
-
-

30.9Q
-

2.0
1,250

-
-

12.6
32,900
17,900
3.040

393
0.07
34.5

956Q
-
-

126Q
-
-

70.0

17.700
-
«•

60.3
-

205.0
1,660

-
-

14.4
22.200
22.200

1.210
462

0.42
16.6

1.010
-.
-

157Q
-
-

77.8

{CYANIDE (mg/kg) NA! NA -I -I -I -I

• Hot detected
D Duplicate
QEttimatedn \ value becaaae fa below eattnet nqurfoJ qiianrEaH. a limit
J Value it a aenu-quantitatrve «•*•••»» bued OB QA/QC wview
ft Data failed to meet QA/QC requirement!
X A Parameter act analyzed

.-u
CO



TABLE 1 (continued)
SUMMARY OF SOIL ANALYTICAL RESULTS
METALS AND CYANIDE
NATIONAL KPE, VESTAL, NY

BORING NUMBER
DEPTH (FT)
DATE

• 13
6-1

4-19-88

• 14
4-4

4-19-88

•15
2-4

4-19-88

•16
4-«

4-20-88

•17
0-2

4-25-18

•18
0-2

4-25-88

• 19
0-2

4-25-18

•20
0-2

4-25-88

METALS (at/kg)
Ataninian
Antimony
AncBie
Barium
Beryllium
Cadmium
Calcium
Chroffliua
CcWt
Carpet
fTOQ

Lead
Utfoeaam .
Mtnginrtf
Mercury
Nickel
PoUuium
Scleoium
SiNer
Sodium
TKifliuin

Viaidiaa
Zinc

6.336
-
-

23.6Q
-
-

813Q
-
-
-

14,806
28

1,276
169

0.1 U
««Q
240Q

-
-

151Q
-

18.1
25.0

12.384
-
-

42.4
-
-

»67
-
-
-

18,463
22

I.t9!
385

0.04J
•-5Q
682Q

-
4.8

1S5.9Q
-
-

39.5

11,800
-
•

24.1Q
-
-

1.686
-
-

17.2
16.952
22JJ
1.278

313
0.24J
7.9Q
793Q

-
2.1

IS.3Q
-
-

44.7

11.362
-
-

33.9Q
-
-

902Q
-
-
-

15,920
10.6J
«50Q

114
0.26J
6.3Q
379Q

-
2.1Q
172Q

•

38.7
21.4

U.621
•
-

57.9
-

U
341Q

OJ2Q
-

15.3
41,068
26,100
2,432

925
0.10Q

21.5
267
-

1.7Q
65.4Q

-
-

19.3

13,614
-
-

27.7Q
0.4Q

-
8,299

-
-

15.5
27.149
14.100
4.948

«57
0.20
23.6

498Q
-

1.7Q
67.7Q

-
»

«.4

14.165
-

—
47.7

-
-

189Q
-
-

12.2
27.680
13,400
3,120
1.001
0.75
19.6

518Q
-

1.6Q
I03Q

-
-

69.0

12.337
-
-

30.1
-
-

850Q
0.51 Q

-
26.0

22.905
2,220
2.862

639
0.1Q
20.9

449Q
-

UQ
75Q

-
-

90.4

(CYANIDE -I -I J

D Dvptiate
Q • DttOV 0OBKWflt MtJBinQ ^pMBOtBElOB UBUt

• DttfukdtOBMtQA/QCnqoinMtt
UA fmmtter act aaalyxcd



TABLE 2
SUMMARY OF SOIL ANALYTICAL RESULTS, METALS AND CYANIDE
NATIONAL PIPE, VESTAL, NY

BORING NUMBER
DEPTH (FT)
DATE

MW-3
4-6

9-6-19

MW-4
4-6

9-6-19

MW-5
6-t

1-30-11

MW-6
i-IO

I2-I-IS

MW-7
4-6

9-l-U

MW-I
10-12

9-13-M

HW-ID
1-10

9-13-M

MW-9
4-6

l-30-lt

MW-IO
15-17

1-31-M

MW-II
4-6

9-I2-U

MW-12
4-5

9-l-M

MW-14
5-7

9-9-M

MW-15
40-41

9-7-M

FB-I
-

9-l-M

FBI.I
•-

9-12-19

METALS
AiiUttiMUM '
AntiMonr
Ancaic
Bwiua
BciyUium
CftdMillM

CaickiM
CfcromiiMi
CoUb
Copper
IKM
U»4
MagMMWB

MM0MM*

Mcfcmy
Nkfcd
PntatihiM
Scfcaiiui
SMVM

SodbUB

TlMllilMI
V— j|—~
ZiM

9.460
13.30
5.50

-
-

6.3
1.350

-
11.6
24.3

25.100
10.2

3.120
713
-

34.7
629
-
-

126
-

19.1
63.7

12.100
3.21
4.75

-
-

'
2.520

-
11.7
W.I

34.300
9.7

4.410
607
-

31.1
950
-
-

105
-

16.1
61.4

142.000
-

7.7J
71.0

-
-

1.430
-
-

19.1
21.200
I.24J
3.440

604
-

21.5
677
2R

0.12
117
-
-

64.9

149.000
-

9.22
50.6

-
-

747
-
-

19.4
16.300
11.61
2.2M

354
0.12
12.9
587
2R
-

133
•»

-
53.9

9.370
-
R

29.9J
-
-

1.540
-
-

12.1
13.500
12. IQ
1.730

300
2.91

IS.IQ
I.400Q

-
-

Illl
-
-

66.1

5.170
-

I0.4Q
27.3J

-
-

74IJ
•

-
43.3

15.600
2I.3Q
1,740

319
1.71

11.6Q
1.400Q

-
0.99
1961

-
-

53.4

6.490
-
R
-
-
-

777J
-
-
-

15.200
27. IQ
1.770

300
2.24

-
7SSJ

-
-

I6IJ
-

9.0
49.9

I.OM
-
R

34.31
-
-

6.040
-
-

17.5
16.900

. 20.0
4.250

331
5.71

-
I.040Q

-
-

363J
-
-

63.1

4.650
-
R

44
-
-

3.330
-
-

12.4
14.000

10.4
2.530

437
2.36

•-
711
-
-

M.6J
-
-

31.5

6.570
-
R

2S.7J
-
-

9.030
-
-

12.0
10.300

15.1
2,530

200
2.27

I.72Q
1.040Q

-
-

1301
-
-

43.6

10.000
-
R
-
-
-

2.990
-
-

11.4
19.200

15.6
2.510

324
2.31

10.2Q
I.I70Q

-
• -
151
-

15.5
52.5

S.6M
-

12.7
-
-
-

757J
-
-

12.7
14.200

10.1
1.140

297
2.43

3.99Q
74SI

0.731
1

I2IJ
-
-

49.1

I.MO
-
R
-

•t —
-

4,650
'

-
14.1

17.000
10.9

3.220
294

2.47
3.70Q

1.IIOQ
-
-

I65J
-
-

41.1

-
-
R
-
-
-
-
-
-
-
-
-
-

.
^

-
-
-
-
-
-
-
-

-
-
-
-
-
-
-
-
-
-
-
-
•>

-
.

-

-
-
-
-
-
-

-| -| -I -I -I "I "I "I

D DupUnta (MW~«lliU>dMMW-IA<MllMclMtaorcuilody)
Q FiHmttnd •••H)iiMilH«tlv« Y»lnn hnr«»m rtMMrntr«llnn fa hnlfnr rnntrant
J Value (•••u^-<|ttMtiUllvcMtlmMclMuod on QA/QC review

R DM* biUd to MMt QA/QC nquUMM»U



TABLE 3
SUMMARY OF SEDIMENT ANALYTICAL RESULTS
NATIONAL FPE, VESTAL, NY

Stmpk mbct
bmptt fcu

•D-l
4-27-M

ID-ID
4-27-M

ID-2
4-2fr-lI

0-4
4-2»-U

ID-6
4-2»-U

ID-7
4-27-U

•D-l
4-27-U

0-9
4-2»-U

ID-10
4-29-U

ID-11
4-27-U

ID-12
4-2A-U

VOLATILE OKOAK1C5
l.l-Dehloraethaoe
TohBae
l.l.l-Trichlorecthuic
Xyteat (loul)
TlCUN«bef

T«il eoBWBtntion

-
-
-
-
0
-

.
-
-
-
3

22

.

.
12
-
0
-

.
JSOOE

-
12
7

l.OM

.
-

U
-
0
-

.
-

17
-
0
-

-
-
-
-
0
-

-
-

20
-
0
-

-
-
-
-
0
-

-
-

21
-
0
-

10
-
-
-
0
-

gMTVOUOm OKOAJOCT" ftg/fct)
hiiG-BhylbtzyDphihilii*
TICtNwbcr*

T«U! ttOCOMtiCB

-
t

15.400

.
4

5.150

3,00
11

45.600

4.600
21

4M.KO

J3.000
*

20,930

-
14

104.600

45,000
11

144.500

2,100
5

29.300

-
S

7.200

2,000
0
-

-
9

55.530

METALS
AlUBUB

Aauaony
Annie
Jinan
•err Una
Ctteam
Ctlciw
ChreaiiB
Cotut
&>**t
Ira
Lud
Mjt«e«um
Mi^mcte
Mercury
Niciel
Foutoam
i^i—.,—
SUver
Sodita
TUlijian
Vo»4i<m
Zioc

5.015
-
-

44.6
-
-

44,709
-
-

17.5
11.201
10,600
4,266

J47
0.3Q

I.53Q
332Q

-
1.7Q
M.2

-
-

109.0

4.141
-
-

30.4Q
-
-

32.503
-
-
-

UJW
41,100
3.276

491
O.OtQ
7.I9Q
214Q

-

11Q
74.f

-
-

tit

5,171
-
-

17 JQ
l̂ SQ

-
stun

-
.

19.7
17,196
10,100

5.074.6Q
199

-
5.2Q

405. IQ
-
-

125Q
-
-

321.7

3.190
-
-

30.7Q
-

1.6
21.010.3;

-
-

19.1
14.5(2
29 .50
4.232

229
-
-

496.2Q
-
-

199.1Q
-
-

131.9

t,169
-
-

16 6Q
•
-

4t.91U
-
-

119
14,007

2SJ64J
5459

321
0.25

7.69Q
419.9Q

-
-

130Q
-
-

71.4

9.960
-
-

19JQ
-
-

»J26
-
-

14.6
19,107
55.90
3,302

345
0.15

17.10
3IOQ

-
3.70

2**Q
-
-

131.6

19J07
-
-

«3
-
-

1.S32
1.1
4

2S.1
20.117
7J06
4,410
1,703

-
21.40

910
-

4.59
3199

-
-

S44J

13.250
-
-

19.9Q
0.93Q

-
-
-
-

26.3
34,750
20,715
1712
1,171

-
17.20

553 SQ
-

3.56
346.5Q

-
-

250.0

10.536
-
-

40.1
»JQ

-
3.151)

-
-

22-3
21.169

39.116J
2,693

•60
0.34

10.10
415Q

-
-

265.K5
-
-

244.9

13.121
-
-

0.9Q
-
-

742Q
-
-

13.7
31.145
X.900
3.350

•49
0.12Q
20.50
S39Q

-
1.4Q
411Q

-
-

119.7

4.969
-
-

11. IQ
1.41
U

490.S1U
-
-

15.1
11.690
5.659
•.921

6*3
-

9.M
273.3Q

-
-

526.5Q
-
-

19.0

[CYANIDE (ntftp

•• Afl mmMttto mfir»i fmlmmttm2



TABLE 4

PHASE X SPLIT SAKPLE MA - —

5-2: t B-15j» MS|» B-20ji tt-5 SN-4 W-4 SB-10 N-2;a >M;b

•crjanici

BtrylUut
Catftiut
Cobalt

Iran
Ltttf
kicrt!

*st«»i.«

HBOC
14
47n.n

1.2
16.2)

22
20300

22
19

420
6?
17

3.2
• • •!

P
EP
P
P
UP
P
P
p
P
P
•F
6

I f
F

**J
.!* ftFJ
C.44

.10 UK
a~

10100
14

I3S2
t.SB}

1.219, n
13

23000
.14
17

536
50
it

3.3
153

.54 SI
0.44

P 941000 P
EP
P
P
UP
P
>
P
•F
F
•P
?
IP
F

K*J
a?

1070 E*P
2940 P

45 EP
12 P

990 NiPJ
2990 P

2.921 P
1560K«FJ
20^ E»?
24300 P
4595 P
16*0 P

FCA
F3A
FCA

[*.4*>IFJ
*tM 1 * I1*!*!;* a7*Av V w i i * ImfeVv *Sft

14300 P
34.3 P
92.4 JP
0.47 BP
1.2 U*P
11.3 BP
27.JP

29700 P
49.1OUF

2S.1 J?
64* P

B9EP
20,4 P

1BSJF
7.2 UNJP
0.25 WP

0.5 U?
0.1 UCV

302 P
1.1 P

71.4 BP
1IIP
S U P
4 UPr.tt

731 P
5,< SWF

B U P
11.7 J?
77.: j?

!#
2.0 a?

I? ~jf
2.3 si?
2.3 ssF
0.2 SV

424 P
4 UP

23.3 BP
1VP
SUP
4 UP

12.3 BP
1110 P

<.2 BK;F
B 1<P

47.9P
4B.5 JP

8 IIP
21"

2' 8?
11*

2.0 U*
0.2 UCV

7920 P
12.3 P

34.3 BJP
0.3B BP
1.2 (HP
4.5 BP
23 P

18000 P
14.3 «NJF

IB, 9 JP
•27 P.

B 4 E P
12,2 i?
t.l SJ?

7.2 UXI?
0.25(3?

0.50 UVr
0.1 UCV

19400 P
27 P

9i,4 JP
0.44 BP
2.2 tl«P
15.1 BP
3 J . 4 P

41400 P
41.3 P
31.9 J?
879 P
2E2EP

5J.5 P
24.6 S:F

12.5 WJP
J.43 UF
0.66 UF
0.2 UCV

570 P
10 PU

700 PJ
1 U P
SUP

15 UP
15 UP

2100 PJ
IF

25 UP
1500 PE
1105 PE

25 U?
20 F
69 UP
41*

4.0 \PVS
0.2 UCV

35 UP.
4 U P

540 P
1UP
51?
41?
* »P

1940 P
2.S KJF

Bt*
1555 P
If26 if

• j
T! F
I' l::

1.9 JiT
2.5 W?
0.2 UCV

21? S.9tf
3180 P 1351J * 265003 P

:gi9: p 1:50 P 12400 P
14575 P 16951 ? 22500 EP
2735 EF 2780 EP 3<9i P
0.63 U 0.64 U 10 U

2.2 JXJF 4,t L'iJ8
4340 P S?2W P
«OB BP 91« 19
496 UP 667000 P

3740 P B«OC P
0.62 UA5 10.0 '.'iS

4.C I*.'5 1.0 BNJ? 3.VMJP 1C U? 4.* fli"
39SOO P 59400 P 4370 P 104000 re 112CTJ ?
21001? 6EOB? 1380 P 2050 U? JHC 5*

86209 P 499 t* B64 UP 24009 PJ 27?55 F
3430 BP 4! 10 P 4720 P 16200 PJ Jo'iO P
61.? AS 0.62 UA: I.I UAS 10 U 10.0 UAS

tsrxxsxxxxxxxxxszx:::i=:::z::::sxxxzxszxxxxxxxxx:xxxxxixxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxsxxxxxT£Xxx*x*xxixsxxsxxxxxxxxxxxxtxx:xxx:xtxrxxxxxxxxixxs:xx:x
t»: * Ai: vil.ts in in u;/l unless acted ether*; it

8 Ir-^tites t!tte»t «ts Wiiyrei TOT iut not dittcttd. The tusber she«n :s the etticttor. htit.
I J VttvS i* gretter than or io«il to instrument detection li«:t but Jess W. tM contract detectica Imt.
£ Ins-.Ci'.ii an estiuted value due to presence of interference.
F84 IiCicites analysis failed EPA Buality Assurance rivitk.
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Spectrace 9000 (XRF) Lead Results hi Soil

Nonber

A13906
A13S25
A13907
A1390B
A13909.
A13913
A1377B
A13826
A13769
A138Z7
A13776
A13828
A13777
A13829
A13778
A13830
A13779
A13824
A13780
A13B31
A13781
A13832
A13782
A13833
A13B33
A13834
A13783
A13835
A13835
A137M
A13874
A13836

Locuta/Depcb

A-I r
A-I r
A-I r
A-I y
A-l 4*
A-l 5-
A-l <*
A-2 r
A-2 6"
A-3 T
A-3 4*
A-4 T
A-4 <*
A-S r
A-5 C
A-4 r
A-4 6"
A-7 T
A-7 4"
A-8 T
A-4 4*
A-9 T '
A-9 f
A-IO r
A-IO r
A-10 2XDUT)
A-10 4*
A-ll T
A-ll T
A-ii r
A-X2 1*
A*" 12 y

Pb
tmtte)

43
27
45
46
35
42
38
33
32
46
29
26
23
48
48
51
46
t

98
41
47
39
25
44
44
29
27

t 43
21

. 25
•7
35

lUponed
I*

CM/krt
43J
27J
451
461
351
421
381
331
321
461
291
261
231
•48
481
511
46
ND
381
411
471
391
251
44
441
291
271
431
211
251
•7
351

ND-
J- wtaefcl
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Spectrace 9000 (XRF) Lead Results in Son

lî tetai.*!.*,:

Simple
timber

A13901
A1378S
A13785
A13837
A13786.
A13904
A13B3B
A1390S
A13787
A13S39
A13786
A13MO
A13789
A13MI
A13790
A13895
A13M2
A13791
A138G
A137SB
A13844
A13845
A13793
A13846
AI3794
A13881
A13847
A138C
A13S83
A13B84
A13795
A13848

LocmtfaB /Depth

A-U r
A-n f
A-12 f
A-is r
A-13 f
A-M r
A-M r
A-U r
A-14 «•
A-IS r
A-15 f
A-U r
A-U f
A-I? r
A-17 «•
A-18 1'
A-U r
A-18 «•
A-W r
A-19 «•
A-20 r
A-20 2T(DUr)
A-20 V
A— 21 2"
A-21 <"
A-22 r
A-22 r
A-22 7
A-22 S-
A-22 4-
A-22 f
A-23 r

n>

30
29
34
4C
27
27
70
29
51
37
36
28
31
52
34
23
24
39
40
28
83
59
40
59
30
37
17
22

fas
41
51
11

Reported
1%

taf/tt
30 J
293
34J
4«J
27J
273
70
293
51
373
363
283
313
52
343
233
243
393
403
283
82
59
403
59
303
373
173
223
2S3
413
51
KD

ND-
3-

Not
•ek
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^Spectrtce 9000 (XRF) Lead Results in Soil

timber

A13796
A13M9
A13797
A13tSO
A137S8
A13B51
A13799
A138S
A13840
A13800
A13B90
A13801
A138S3
A13&S4
A13MB
A13855
A13KB
A138S6-1
A13KS6-2
A13856-3
A13804
A13B57
A1380S
A1385S
A13M6
A13K59
A13841
A13807
A13844
A13M3
A13TX
A13T73

————
A-23f .
A-24 r
A-24 r
A-25 r
A-25 C
A-2< r
A-24 f
A-27 T
A-27 21(DU?)
A-27 r
A-21 1'
A-2» r
A-2» «•
A— 29 2"
A-29 C*
A-30 r
A-30 r
A-31 2"
A-SI r
A-SI r
A-SI r
A-32 r
A-32 f
A-33 r
A-33 r
A-34 r
A-34 21CDUP)
A-34 r
A-S5 r
A-S5 T
A-36 1'
A-34 r

(•rti)
27
21
24
23
24
35
23
14
13
25
21
13
28
20
19
50
45
52
49
44
21
29
24

43
27
IS
17

f 22
42
32
20
25

Reporad
Pb

r J
21 J
24 J
23 J
24 J
353
23 J
It 3
ND
25 J
213
ND
213
203
193
50 J
45
52
493
443
283
293
243
433
273
183
173
223
423
323
203
253

ND-
J-

Not
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Spectrace 9000 (XRF) Lead Results in Soil
:-il'-;'>v:::;;.: •,:̂ ':;v:v;̂ f ̂ >: -Hobintech .;̂ ^

^

Sutpte
Noabcr

A13K77
Aiara
A13T9
A13MO
A13R2.
AU7S6-1
A13756-2
A13756-3
ACTS
A13919
Aiarao
A13R2I
ADK2
A13754
A137S
AI37S
A13721
ACTSO
A13915
A137T5
A139K
A13914
AWI7
A1»1S
A137S7
A1307
AU75I
A137»
AUHB
AH7C
AI370
A137C

Loatioa/Oeptb

A-»6 r
A-36 3*
A-M <"
A-36 r
A-» r
i-ssr
B-35T
i-S5«-
B-»r
B-36 I*
B-36 7
B-S6 T
B-96 U*
B-37 T
B-» <*
B-99 r
B-40 <*
B-4i r
B-4i r
B-<i r
B-4i r
B-41 4*
B-41 C
B-4i r
C-42 r
C-42 V
C-43 C
C-44 r
C-44 1*
C-45 <*
c-4« r
C-4« «•

r»
(•tA«)

24
25
22

. 22
*4
If
22
S4
M
37
1*
20
23
22
SO
S4

138
St
24
21
25
22
15
25
43
17
54

»«<
41

I45

71
M

lUpned
fb

(•dU)
24J
25J
22 J
22 J
94J
19 J
221
J4J
16}
27J
»J
20J
23 J
S2J
SOJ
94J

1M
»J
24 J
»J
25 J
22 J
ND
25 J
43 J
17 J
54

S44
4BJ

145
71
W

ND-
J-

Na(
b
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.
Spftctrmce 9000 p(RP) Lftid Results in Soil

faapie

A1370
A137M-1
A137M-2
A137*4-3
A13M6-1
A137«-2
A137C6-S
AI3765
AI3767
A13HB
A13MB
AUH9
A13B10
Aiani
Aunz
A13813
AI3«14
A13815
AI3BK
A1382D
AI3U7
A1XU
Al»l»
A13M5-1
A13K5-2
A13K5-3
A1SM6
Amst
A23MB
AMT7
AOHB
A13B99

A^^BKw /A^*|M«

C-50 «•
C-51 «•
c-5i r
c-si r
c-sz <•
C-S2 <•
c-S2 r
C-53 C
c-« r
c-5S r
D-» r
D-S7 T
D-» r .
D-59 f
E-40 «•
E-«l C
E-«2 r
E-O r
E-*4 «•

E-«4 CtDUf)
E-«5 r
E-4* r
E-«7 «•
F-3* r
p-56 e
-5« r
-r r
-» r
-» r
-59 7
-» T
-5> 4-

Pb
(•**<)

104
fO
«0
54

»«
MB
ZO
40
M
14

55
41
45
30
33
27
31
2S
19
U
24
23
20
23
2*
»
25

f"
m
21
35
23

lUperurf
Pb

(•t̂ l)
104
«0
40
54

21«
201
223
40 J
34 J
34J
55
Cl
45 3
303
33J
27J
31J
21 J
»J
UJ
24J
23 J
20 J
23J
2tJ
2*J
2SJ
77
3BJ
2JJ
3SJ
23}

HD-
J-

N«
k
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7 {con'*) . ........ . -.
"Spactrace 9000 (XRF) Laad Raautts in Soil

Bobintach i
'

February. 1992

feutple
rHHDDCT

A13900
A13S69
A1309
A23S1D
AI3871.
A13B86
A13910
A13911
A13922
A13934
A1392S
A13926

LocntaB/Dcpfa

F-» r
F-40 «•
F-40 CXDUF)
F-« ir
F-G e
F-O 1'
o-« r
o-«9 r
O-TO r
REF-l T
KEF-2 r
MF-S r

Pb
(•C^f)

11
91
ts
c

1C
27
94
»
50

2550
32
W

lUpwud
Pb

t»lM
ND
91
ts
3B3

toe
r J
»4J

»j
50 J

2550
52
93

ND - Dwoui Not Demd
I |MiUiitina tort



TABLE 8
CONFIRMATION SAMPLE SPBCTRACB 9000 ZRF AND HBTAL ANALYSIS RESULTS

as/kg LEAD (Pb)
* • • • • • • • •

ROBXNTBCH SITE
FBBROARY 4-6, 1992

SAMPLE
NUMBER

A13632
A13791
A138S1
A13799
A13755
A13751
A13775
A13759
A13761
A13763
A13766
A13809
A13816
A13868
A13898
A13900.
A13765 *
A13750
A13866
A13889
A13924
DETECTION

SAMPLE
LOCATION

A- 9 2*
A-18 €*
A-26 2*
A-26 €•
B-36
B-40
B-41 3*
C-44 -
C-45
C-50
C-52
D-57
E-64
P-59 I1

F-59 3»
P-59 51

C-53
8-41
P-63 I1

p. 60 €*(DUP)
REF-1 2-
LIMIT

SPBCTRACB
XRP og/)cg Pb

39
39
35
23
36

138
21

344
145
104
216
€1
19
38
35
11
40
38
27
85

2550
15

METAL ANALYSIS
ag/fcg Pb

22
9

13
14
10

140
29

390
160
100
200
130

0
10
7
$

24
21

6
€8

2100
5

MnaBb/benkk/fr<4599 15



Table 9
9000 XRF

Lead Remits (mf/kf)
Robiotech, Inc.

VMUI, New York
9-1J, 1992

RP-SAMPLE ID

SD-1
SD-1
B-2
B-2
B-2
B-2
B-2
B-2
B-2
B-2
B-2
B-2
B-4
B-4
B-5
B-5
B-5

SD-6
SD-6
B-6 .
B-6
B-6
B-6
B-7
B-7
B-7
B-7

SD-8
SD-8

—
SD-9
SD-10
SD-H
B-ll
B-ll
B-ll

SD-12
B-12 •
B-12
B-12

REAC SAMPLE ID

1SD
• 1ASD

2-0* S
2-rs
2-2' S

2-2.3' S
2-3' S
2-5* S
2-7' S
2-8' S
2-9' S
2-10' S
4-8' S '
4-10' S
5-4' S
5-5' S
5-6' S
6SD

6SDDUP
6-8' S

6-8'SDUP
6-10' S

6-10' S DUP
7-6' S

7-6' S DUP
7-*'S

7-8' S DUP
8SD

SSDDUP
8ASD
9SD
10 SD
USD
11-4'S
11-5'S
11-6'S
12 SD
12-2' S
12-3' S
12-4' S

CLIENT SAMPLE ID

B17242
B17243
B17251
B17252
B17253
B17254
B17264
B17265
B17266
B17267
B17268
B17269
B17270
B17271
B17258
B17259
B17260
B17244
B17244
B17274
B17274
B17275
B17275
B17272
B17272
B17273
B17273
B17245
B17245
B17246
B17247
B17248
B17249
B17261
B17262
B17263
817,250
B17255
B17256
B17257

Pb

ND°
ND
ND
ND
ND
ND
ND
ND
ND
ND
ND
ND
ND
ND
ND
ND
ND
ND
44J°>
ND
ND
ND
ND
ND
ND
ND
ND
79 J
89 J
ND
ND
ND
ND
ND
ND
ND
ND
ND
ND
ND

0)

Cft

taken from drmfl Retnedi
McCUreo/Hirt Environmental
ND - deaotet sot detected
J - denotes vilue b below qumtiution

1 InvtetJfition Report, Robiatech, be./Natiafu] Pipe Co. Site,

limit

Detection Limit-
MioinBB Quntiutioa Limit:

Pb » 42
Pb * 140
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New York State Department of Environmental Conservation
50 Wolf Road, Albany, New York 12233

MAR 1 2 1993

Thomas C. Jorllng
Commissioner

Mr. George Pavlou, P.E.
Acting Director
Emergency & Remedial Response Division
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency
Region n
26 Federal Plaza
New York, New York 10278

Dear Mr. Pavlou:

Re: Robintech Site, Vestal, Broome County,
New York, Site No. 7-04-002

The Record of Decision (ROD) for the Robintech site operable unit No. 2 (OU2) was received
by this office on March 3, 1993. Both the New York State Department of Environmental Conservation
(NYSDEC) and the New York State Department of Health (NYSDOH) have reviewed this document.

OU2 addresses site related contamination of soil and sediment suspected to be contaminated with
lead. The recommended alternative in this ROD for OU2 is no action. This remedy was selected
because confirmatory data performed by the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (USEPA) determined
that lead contamination is not present at levels requiring remediation.

By means of this letter, the NYSDEC and the NYSDOH concur with the remedy recommended
by the March, 1993 ROD.

If you have any questions, you may contact Mr. Robert W. Schick, P.E., of my staff, at
518/457-4343.

Sincerely,

Ann Hill DeBarbieri
Deputy Commissioner
Office of Environmental Remediation

cc: C. Petersen, USEPA
M. Hauptman, USEPA
M. Granger, USEPA
A. Carlson, NYSDOH
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RBSPONSIVENBSS SUMMARY FOR THE
ROBINTECH, INC./NATIONAL PIPE CO. 8UPERFUND SITE

OPERABLE UNIT 2
TOWN OF VESTAL, MEW YORK

INTRODUCTION

This Responsiveness Summary provides a summary of citizen's
comments and concerns and the U.S. Environmental Protection
Agency's (EPA's) responses to those comments and concerns regarding
the Proposed Plan for the Robintech, Inc./National Pipe Co. Site
("the Robintech Site" or "the Site"), Operable Unit 2 (OU-2). EPA,
in consultation with the New York State Department of Environmental
Conservation (NYSDEC), will make a final determination regarding
the proposed no action alternative for OU-2 of the Robintech Site
only after reviewing and considering all public comments received
during the public comment period.

EPA held a public comment period from December 31, 1992 through
January 30, 1993 to provide interested parties with the opportunity
to comment on the Proposed Plan for OU-2 of the Robintech Site. A
public meeting was held to discuss the investigatory history for
OU-2 of the Site and to present EPA's preferred no action
alternative. The meeting was held at the George F. Johnson
Memorial Library in Endicott, New York on January 12, 1993 at 7:00
p.m.

Community interest regarding the Site and EPA's Proposed Plan was
moderate. Questions on OU-2 were oriented toward clarification of
EPA's assessment of the total data set for soils and sediments and
there were several inquiries of a technical nature. Several
questions were raised regarding the status of the OU-1 groundwater
remedy. Approximately 15 people attended the meeting. The
audience consisted of local businessmen, residents, and state and
local government officials. The question and answer session lasted
approximately 40 minutes. A summary of the questions posed during
the meeting is provided in Section III, below.

This community relations responsiveness summary is divided into the
following sections:

I. OVERVIEW: This section briefly outlines the EPA's
preferred alternative.

II. BACKGROUND: This section provides a brief history of
community concerns and interests regarding OU-2 of the
Robintech Site.

III. COMPREHENSIVE SUMMARY OF MAJOR QUESTIONS, COMMENTS,
CONCERNS AND RESPONSES: This section summarizes comments
received by EPA at the public meeting for OU-2 of the
Robintech Site.



!• OVERVIEW

At the time of the public comment period, EPA published its
preferred alternative for OU-2 of the Robintech, Inc./National Pipe
Co. Site ("the Robintech Site" or "the Site") located in the Town
of Vestal, New York. EPA screened possible alternatives, giving
consideration to the following nine key criteria:

• Threshold Criteria, including:

— overall protection of human health and the
environment; and

— compliance with Federal and State
environmental laws.

• Balancing Criteria, including:

— long-term effectiveness;

— short-term effectiveness;

reduction of mobility, toxicity, or volume;

— ability to implement; and

— cost.

• Modifying Criteria, including;

— state acceptance; and

— local acceptance.

EPA weighed State and local acceptance of the remedy prior to
reaching the final decision regarding the remedy for OU-2 of the
Site.

The Agency's selected remedy for OU-2 is no action. This decision
is based upon the review of all available data and the Risk
Assessment. Based on a comprehensive review of all data generated
for the site, a no action decision is protective of human health
and the environment.

This plan satisfies the threshold criteria for remedy selection and
obviates the need for long-term treatment and management.



II. BACKGROUND

Community concern has not been high regarding the Site-related
contamination of soils and sediments. It appears generally
understood that a full assessment of all data generated for the
Site indicates that the data upon which the suspicion of elevated
lead concentrations in soil and sediment had been based was
erroneous.

EPA's community relations efforts began in August 1986. At that
time a community relations plan (CRP) was formulated, including an
outline of community concerns and a comprehensive list of federal,
state, and local contacts. Also at that time, site information
repositories were established, one located at the EPA Region II
office in New York City and the other located at the Vestal Public
Library in Vestal, New York. The information repositories, which
contain the RI/FS Report and other relevant documents, were updated
periodically.

Revising and updating the CRP, including an updated outline of
community concerns and an updated contact list was initiated in
April 1991. The CRP was finalized on May 1,1992.

To obtain public input on the proposed remedy, EPA held a public
comment period from December 31, 1992 through January 30, 1993.
The EPA Proposed Plan, describing the Agency's proposed no action
decision for OU-2 of the Site, was sent to the information
repository and distributed to citizens and officials on EPA's site
mailing list for review at the opening of the public comment
period.

A public meeting notice appeared in the December 31, 1992 edition
of the Binghamton Press & Sun Bulletin, and a public meeting was
held on January 12, 1993. Community interest regarding the Site
and EPA's Proposed Plan was moderate. Questions on OU-2 were
oriented toward clarification of EPA's assessment of the total data
set for soils and sediments and there were several inquiries of a
technical nature. Several questions were raised regarding the
status of the OU-1 groundwater remedy. Approximately 15 people
attended the meeting. The audience consisted of local businessmen,
residents, and state and local government officials. The question
and answer session lasted approximately 40 minutes. A summary of
the questions posed during the meeting is provided in Section III,
below.



III. COMPREHENSIVE SUMMARY OF MAJOR QUESTIONS, COMMENTS, AND
CONCERNS, AND EPA'S RESPONSES

This section addresses comments received by EPA during the
public comment period (December 31, 1992 to January 30, 1993).
The following verbal comments were from the public meeting
held at the George F. Johnson Memorial Library in Endicott,
New York on January 12, 1993, and are categorized by topic.
No written comments were received during the public comment
period.

Several comments and questions were received regarding the
perceived lead contamination at the Site. Throughout the
meeting EPA emphasized that a comprehensive analysis of all
data generated for the Site since 1985 indicates that there is
no lead problem in soils and sediments. Specific inquiries
and EPA's responses are summarized below.

1. Several citizens, including the Vestal Town Supervisor,
the Chairman of the Vestal Advisory Commission, and a
resident who lives within 100 yards of the Site, inquired
about the levels and possible sources of lead at the
Site. The Town Supervisor suggested that numerous leaded
gasoline storage tanks which were used in Vestal from the
1940s to the mid-1970s may have been a potential source
of contamination. He also expressed concern about
improperly handled gasoline spills which occurred during
this period.

EPA Response. The highest lead concentration detected in
Site-related soils and sediments during EPA's two 1992
resampling events at the Site, which included the analysis of
over 200 samples, was 350 parts per million (ppm) with most
values under 100 ppm. The 2,550 ppm value reported in a
background sample and discussed on Page 6 of the ROD was not
collected from soil or sediment related to the Site.
Regardless of the history of the area, a comprehensive
analysis of all data generated for the Site since 1985
indicates that there is not a lead problem in soils and
sediments associated with the Site. This analysis further
indicates that the McLaren/Hart samples reporting extremely
high lead levels were in error.

2. A resident asked if EPA had considered the possibility
that facility activities had resulted in contamination
other than lead, particularly tin or oil. He reported
that circuit board printing, soldering, and processes



involving hydraulic damping equipment have occurred at
the Site in addition to the manufacture of PVC pipe.

EPA Response. A historical search is conducted as a routine
step in the RI process. EPA reviews historical information
about a site in order to identify possible past sources of
contaminant release. Depending on what operations have
occurred at a site, different contaminants are more likely to
be found than others. At the Robintech Site, the risk
assessment for the Site (written by an EPA contractor) as well
as available Federal and State guidance values had indicated
that lead was the only contaminant of concern for soils and
sediments. The result of this finding was to create a second
operable unit to further investigate this suspected
contamination.

3. The Chairman of the Vestal Advisory Commission requested
clarification of the nature of the error associated with
the McLaren/Hart data. The Chairman went on to ask if
the error in calculation could be pinpointed.

EPA Response. Upon suspicion of an error in the McLaren/Hart
data, EPA requested McLaren/Hart to recheck their data
validation. McLaren/Hart reported that the data had been
validated properly. Still suspecting an error, the next step
was to request McLaren/Hart to recalculate their data from
scratch. When the data were recalculated, the results
differed from those originally reported by an order of
magnitude. Although this discrepancy was sufficient to
question the validity of the McLaren/Hart data as it related
to reported lead values in soil and sediment, EPA made the
decision to resample the exact locations, including the exact
vertical horizons, from where the McLaren/Hart samples had
been collected in order to ensure that no significant lead
levels existed at the Site. EPA collected new samples from
virtually all of the McLaren/Hart sampling locations where
elevated lead concentrations had been reported. Because most
of the Site is paved, suspected elevated lead concentrations
in the soil would have been unlikely to diminish between the
McLaren/Hart and the EPA sampling events. EPA's results,
which included collection and analysis of almost 200 samples,
did not indicate elevated lead levels in soil and sediment.

In terms of uncovering the exact nature of the calculation
error, it would be a very complicated and time consuming
endeavor to unravel the exact nature of such an error. EPA
opted to return to the sampling locations where elevated lead
concentrations had been reported (analyzing many more samples
in addition to these locations while in the field) rather than
pursue the exact nature of the calculation error. In this
way, EPA was able to produce tangible, reliable, and most



importantly, timely evidence that the elevated concentrations
reported in the McLaren/Hart data set were in fact erroneous
and that conditions at the Site, with respect to OU-2, were
protective of the community.

4. A representative from the Broome County Health Department
asked about the results from background samples collected
near the Site during EPA's two 1992 sampling events.

EFA Response. Of the three background samples collected in
soil near the Site, one sample contained an elevated
concentration of lead. Since this sample was collected from
an area where it was evident that household refuse and motor
oil, cans, and filters had been disposed, this contamination
was not considered Site-related. Lead levels in the other two
samples were both under 100 ppm.

5. A citizen asked who had originally analyzed the
McLaren/Hart samples.

EPA Response. McLaren/Hart used Enviropact Services, Inc. to
analyze their samples.

6. The Chairman of the Vestal Advisory Commission asked
about the effects of lead on children who might come into
contact with soils when playing at the Site.

EPA Raapons*. A comprehensive analysis of all data generated
for the Site since 1985 indicates that there is not a lead
problem in soils and sediments associated with the Site.
Further, this assessment indicates that the McLaren/Hart
samples reporting extremely high lead levels were in error.

In a hypothetical scenario involving lead contamination in
soils, a risk assessor would calculate risk by assuming
exposure to a certain amount of contaminated soils at a
certain frequency over a certain length of time. These
assumptions would depend on the age of the exposed individual,
the depth of the contaminated soils, and other factors. For
lead, EPA currently adheres to guidance that specifies a range
of 500-1000 ppm to protect human health. For lead in soils
and sediments this guidance range was designed to be
protective of children. The lower and more protective value
of 500 ppm was selected by EPA as a threshold value for the
Site.

Though the Site is not considered a source of risk as far as
lead is concerned, citizens are encouraged to contact the
local Health Department for more information should they be



interested in learning more about the risks associated with
lead-related exposures.

7. The Town Supervisor asked if lead concentrations in soil
could contaminate the water supply; he also asked if
there are any safe levels of lead in drinking water.

EPA Response. A comprehensive analysis of all data generated
for the Site since 1985 indicates that there is not a lead
problem in soils and sediments associated with the Site.
Further, this assessment indicates that the McLaren/Hart
samples reporting extremely high lead levels were in error.
Hence, EPA has concluded that there is not a source of lead in
Site-related media that would contribute to groundwater
contamination. Please note that Site-related ground water
will be retested for metals (including lead) before being
treated, as metals may interfere with the operation of the air
stripper.

EPA has established an action level for lead in groundwater of
15 parts per billion (ppb). Simultaneous filtered and
unfiltered samples were collected from all monitoring wells
during the course of the RI. Sampling results from two
unfiltered samples were slightly above the action level (MW-
10, 23.5 ppb/MW-11, 29.2 ppb). Results from the corresponding
filtered samples from these monitoring wells, however,
indicated no lead present whatsoever. For the remaining
groundwater samples most lead results indicated that no lead
was present. For the few detections of lead reported in
groundwater, all were at or below 10 ppb.

8. Several citizens asked if EPA would conduct any future
sampling or monitoring of soils at the Robintech Site.

EFA Response. EPA has completed its investigation of
suspected soil and sediment contamination at the Robintech
Site. Lead was the sole contaminant of concern for OU-2 of
the Site, and EPA has concluded that there are no elevated
concentrations of lead in Site soils and sediments. Further
sampling or monitoring activities are considered unnecessary.

Operable Unit 1 (OO-D Contamination (Ground Water)

1. A citizen asked about the distinction between the two
operable units at the Site. Another citizen asked if the
ground water monitoring schedule described in the Record
of Decision (ROD) for OU-1 would be affected by a No
Action decision for OU-2.



EPA Response. The ROD issued for OU-1 (ground water
contamination) will not be affected by the ROD for OU-2. The
ROD for OU-2 relates to soils and sediments only. Ground
water monitoring activities will be conducted as stated in the
ROD for OU-1. EPA made a distinction between the operable
units so that the known problem (ground water contamination)
could be addressed as soon as possible while at the same time
allowing further investigation of the suspected lead-
contamination of soil and sediment. Currently, the
groundwater remedy is in the early stages of the design
process.

2. A Vestal Town Councilman asked if ground water at the
Site would be pumped out of the aquifer and treated with
an air stripper.

EPA Response. EPA will proceed with the ground water
remediation as described in the ROD for OU-1. The process
will involve pumping ground water out of the aquifer and using
an air stripper to remove volatile organic compounds (VOCs).
Treated groundwater can either be used in the plant processes
or discharged at the facility's permitted outfall.

3. The Vestal Town Supervisor expressed concern about the
discharge of ground water into the river. He cited past
problems that the town has had with discharges into the
river. He also asked how the pumping system would be
structured.

EPA Response. All discharges from the plant, including the
discharge from the air stripper, must comply with the
facility's existing State Pollutant Discharge Elimination
System (SPDES) permit. The permit takes into consideration
the fact that the effluent ultimately enters the Susquehanna
River. The State of New York has designated the river as a
Class A water body, which means that it is considered
protected.

Three areas requiring treatment have been established at the
Site. Water will be pumped from these three areas to the air
stripper for treatment. The extraction and treatment systems
will be fully modeled and tested before implementation. Air
discharges from the air stripper must comply with NYSDEC
standards.

4. A citizen asked where the ground water will go after
treatment.



EPA Response. Once the ground water is treated, the plant has
the option to use the water in the pipe production operation
or to discharge it under their SPDES permit. EPA anticipates
the plant will decide to reuse the treated water in their
operations.

5. A citizen asked if the plant currently holds an SPDES
permit.

EPA Response. The Robintech plant has held an SPDES permit
since 1981. The plant is required to have this permit because
their operations include using water to cool newly formed PVC
pipe.

6. A citizen asked how often the aqueous discharge from the
air stripper will be monitored, and whether the plant
would be informed beforehand. He also asked what type of
corrective action would occur if the plant was not in
compliance with standards.

EPA Response. EPA will be involved throughout the remedial
process, overseeing the PRPs during sampling, testing of
equipment, and other aspects of the design, construction, and
operation of the extraction and treatment system. In
addition, EPA will be approving or disapproving any
modifications to the system. The aqueous discharge from the
air stripper will be periodically monitored with EPA
collecting split samples for verification purposes.
Monitoring will be conducted using 10 to 15 wells, including
some new wells constructed specifically for the remedial
project. In addition, the regular monthly monitoring of plant
discharges associated with the SPDES permit will supplement
the new monitoring program. Should the groundwater extraction
and treatment system fail to achieve the level of removal of
contaminants required, EPA would require the PRPs to modify
the system to achieve these goals.

7. A citizen requested clarification of the relationship
between the SPDES permit and the Superfund investigation
at the Site.

EPA Response. From 1966 to 1983, the Robintech plant used g
public water in their operations. In 1981, the plant obtained H
an SPDES permit. The plant installed its own wells in
December 1983. A routine analysis of the plant's effluent ;£;
collected by NYSDEC in 1984 showed contaminants present that H-
were not listed in the permit. Further investigation into the
source of these contaminants led to the conclusion that they £
originated in the groundwater beneath the Site. The Site was cb



placed on EPA's Superfund National Priorities List in June of
1986.

8. A citizen asked which series of analytical method is used
to evaluate the plant's SPDES parameters, as different
series are associated with different detection levels.

EPA Response. According to NYSDEC personnel, the series of
analytical method utilized by NYSDEC for the Site pipe
production facility's SPDES permit in their grab samples is
the 600 series. This is the series associated with
wastewater. The specific analytical methodology would be
either 601 or 624. This is in accordance with 40 CFR Part 136
of the federal guidelines regarding the testing of such
effluent. The analytical method utilized by the pipe
production facility to monitor their effluent for their SPDES
permit would follow suit accordingly.

Other Issues

1. The Vestal Town Supervisor asked why the meeting was
being held in Endicott, New York as opposed to Vestal,
New York. He stated that residents from the Town of
Vestal were not well informed of the meeting and so were
unable to respond properly, as evidenced by the small
turnout compared to that for a previous public meeting
for OU-1 which was held in Vestal Town Hall. He said
that he could have secured a room in Vestal to conduct
the public meeting. He requested that the EPA conduct a
second hearing for OU-2 in the Town of Vestal.

EPA Response. In December of 1992 EPA attempted to secure a
meeting place for January of 1993 in the Town of Vestal.
Several town representatives of Vestal informed EPA that no
meeting spaces were available. While the preferable location
for the meeting would have been in Vestal, EPA concluded it
was appropriate under the circumstances to accept a nearby
location in order to present the findings in a timely manner.

EPA uses a variety of approaches to disseminate information to
the public. Approaches used for informing the public about
the Robintech Site meeting and public comment period for OU-2
included press releases to local newspapers, announcements on
radio and television, mailing information directly to local
officials and concerned citizens included in the mailing list
for the Site, and paid public notices published in local
newspapers. The press release, mailing list, and public
notice information was communicated clearly, accurately, and
within an appropriate time frame. For the most part the radio
and television information was communicated correctly and
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accurately, though the Town Supervisor pointed out that he had
seen a television announcement that had communicated the wrong
meeting location. This was the basis of his request for a
second hearing and his basis for claiming a low turnout.

EPA does not feel that a second meeting is justifiable or
necessary. in almost all instances, information concerning
the location and time of the public meeting was communicated
correctly. EPA cannot control or be held accountable for the
accuracy or content of the public media.

2. A citizen expressed concern about other contaminant
releases by the plant. He described a contaminant
release to the air that had occurred on Thanksgiving
night, 1992. The release was reported to the Broome
County Health Department as a discharge of a large volume
of chemicals into the air, described as butyltin
mercaptide ethyl sulfide. He was concerned that the
plant was not being governed properly and felt that the
EPA should work closely with the local agencies to ensure
the plant's compliance.

EPA Response. Butyltin mercaptide ethyl sulfide is not a
hazardous substance listed under Section 102(a) of the
Comprehensive Environmental Response, Compensation, and
Liability Act ("CERCLA"), and does not appear to be a
substance the release of which would trigger the reporting
requirements of CERCLA §103 or Section 304 of the Emergency
Planning and Community Right-to-Know Act ("EPCRA").
Nevertheless, the November 26, 1992 release of butyltin
mercaptide ethyl sulfide at the Site was reported to NYSDEC's
Region 7 office located in Kirkwood, New York, who responded
to the scene. This particular release does not appear to be
one which required a response action by EPA under CERCLA.

As a general matter, where a hazardous substance is released
from a facility in an amount which equals or exceeds the
reportable quantity for that substance, the person in charge
of the facility, or the owner or operator of the facility,
must immediately notify the National Response Center, the
State Emergency Response Commission, and the Local Emergency
Planning Committee and provide certain information. Such
notification helps insure that federal, state and local
officials can properly respond to environmental emergencies.
Not all releases of substances require a response action.

The pipe production and electronic cable assembly facilities
are periodically inspected by NYSDEC under various
environmental statutes. The effluent from the pipe production
process is sampled and sent to a lab for analysis on a monthly
basis under the SPDES program. The cable assembly operation
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operates under a .NYSDEC air permit. The pipe production
facility operates under 15 air permits which are inspected
annually by NYSDEC or upon a reported release. In addition,
EPA regulates the pipe production and electronic cable
assembly facilities as small generators under the RCRA
program. Both facilities are inspected annually under this
program.

12



APPENDIX V

ADMINISTRATIVE RECORD FILE INDEX

5---



,05/93 Index Document Number Order . . . Page: 1
ROBINTECH INC./NATIONAL PIPE CO. SITE, OU 2 Documents

Document Number: RST-001-0001 To 0297 Date: 03/01/92
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Author: Hunney, Kenneth L.: Environmental Response Team (EST)
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